
 

 

 

Niagara Falls Assessment Centre relocating on Monday, Oct. 5

Niagara Health’s COVID-19 Assessment Centre in Niagara Falls will be moving to the main hospital 
building at 5546 Portage Rd. on Monday, Oct. 5. Members of the public coming for testing will access 
the centre through a dedicated entrance off North Street, just east of the Emergency Department.  

Those booked for testing should come in through the Assessment Centre’s dedicated parking lot and 
entrance. Please do not come in through the main entrance or through the Emergency Department. 
When our teams contact patients to confirm appointments, they will share details on where to park 
and enter the building. There is also signage on-site to help direct people.  

For more information on Niagara Health’s Assessment Centres, including testing criteria, how to book 
an appointment, days/times of operation and maps to the centres, please visit 
www.niagarahealth.on.ca/centres. 
 
Media Contact: 
Steven Gallagher 
Communications Specialist 
289-696-6767 
steven.gallagher@niagarahealth.on.ca 

 

file://///res.lhiniv.net/NHSData/CCO/Lauren%20Rogers/Assessment%20Centres/New%20NF%20location/www.niagarahealth.on.ca/centres
mailto:steven.gallagher@niagarahealth.on.ca

